

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

ROY COOPER GOVERNOR JAMES H. TROGDON, III
SECRETARY

January 19, 2017

Ms. Kathy Hughes Clerk, Buncombe County Board of Commissioners 205 College Street, Suite 300 Asheville, NC 28801

Dear Kathy:

The North Carolina Department of Transportation is proposing to construct turn lanes on NC 191, Brevard Road at the intersection with NC 146, Long Shoals Road, along with signal upgrades, to help ease congestion in that area.

Please obtain a resolution for the request to construct the turn lanes on NC 191 at NC 146 in Buncombe County, if the county commissioners concur. Please mail the resolution to me at the address below.

If I can provide additional information, please contact me at 298-2741

Sincerely;

Troy S. Wilson, P.L.S.

District Engineer

TSW/srd

Cc: Mark T. Gibbs, P.E., Division Maintenance Engineer